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Parents Notice No.:2223 108
Caritas Tuen Mun Marden Foundation Secondary School
2022-2023 Parents Notice
9 December 2022
Dear Parents/Guardians,

Principal’s Message
The first semester of the 2022/23 school year is coming to an end. It is our honour to invite Dr Choi Yuk-lin, Secretary
for Education, and Rev. Joseph T.L. Yim, Chief Executive of Caritas, to officiate at the ceremony of The 45th Anniversary
cum Opening Ceremony of ‘CIHE - CTM Hospitality and Catering Room’ on 16 December, 2022. This academic year,
we have co-organized two practical courses with Caritas Institute of Higher Education (CIHE), namely the Hospitality
Management Practice Programme and the Web Host Production Practice Programme, followed by more practical
programmes to be offered in the future.

A Customized Programme Choice Integrating Academic, Vocational and Foreign Language Education

With the vocational curriculum framework of this academic year, each student will be provided with a customized
programme choice integrating academic, vocational and foreign language education.

Academic-wise, students will be able to select the training programmes that link to academic or applied learning degrees.
In addition to the eight traditional universities (The University of Hong Kong and Chinese University of Hong Kong
etc.), CTM students can articulate directly to Caritas Institute of Higher Education. Besides, to guarantee the future
studies of CTM students, we have cooperated with three ‘ Admission Foundation’ universities in Mainland China, Shih
Chien University in Taiwan and Wesleyan College in the United States. Thus, students who study diligently in CTM will
be able to pursue a university degree.

Additionally, when it comes to the vocational aspect, students can choose at least one of the vocational programmes
including Creative Media, Hospitality and Catering, and Artificial Intelligence (Microsoft). Some of the programmes can
be certified upon completion, thus achieving a win-win situation for both academic and vocational aspects.

Last but not least, concerning the foreign language, students can choose at least one of four foreign languages, which is
not only recognized by the related country but also equivalent to one of the elective subjects in the Hong Kong Diploma
of Secondary Education (HKDSE). We hope that every CTM student will graduate with academic, vocational and foreign
language competitiveness.

Good News Comes in December

On 30" November 2022, Dr. Jia Bo, the Principal of the World Leading Schools Association (WLSA) Shanghai Academy,
Executive Director and Secretary General of WLSA, visited our school. WLSA is an international non-profit organisation
founded by the European Union Education Foundation in collaboration with Eton College in the UK and Harvard-
Westlake School in the USA. On behalf of the WLSA Elite Scholarship, Dr. Jia has visited Hong Kong to select students
from disadvantaged families with excellent English proficiency to attend the top universities in the United States such as
Harvard, Yale, Princeton, Stanford and MIT. As informed, they have selected only two schools in Hong Kong and CTM
was one of them. After extensive discussion, we have decided to jointly nurture our non-Chinese speaking students with
good English skills to be candidates for the WLSA scholarship. Hoping to send the best students from CTM to the best
universities in the world, WLSA has donated $50000 to set up a scholarship, we will also sign as sister schools with
WLSA Shanghai Academy.

Another good piece of news is that S.5C Hung Ka-lung (Hong Kong Paralympic Bowling representative) represented
Hong Kong to win two gold medals (individual and all-around) in the Asian Para Bowling Championships Thailand
2022. Hung scored the highest points of 173 in his group in the Mixed TPB1 individual competition and won his first
individual gold medal with a total of 823 points. Then, he obtained another gold medal in the all-around competition
with 1923 points. This year, CTM Woodball Team also ranked among the top 10 in Hong Kong.

Dear parents, this year marks 45 years of serving disadvantaged students of CTM. At the same time, it has been 25 years
since the handover of Hong Kong. The success of the 20th National Congress of the Communist Party of China and the
prosperity of our country have created a hew journey and a new era for CTM, Hong Kong, and our country. We hope to
continue to nurture our students with the 3-L qualities: Loving, Learning and Leading in becoming a new generation of
world-connected talents possessing vocational and academic capacities, diversified pathways and support from the
Greater Bay Areas.

We cordially invite you to attend The 45th Anniversary cum Opening Ceremony of ‘CIHE - CTM Hospitality and
Catering Classroom’ on 16th December 2022 in person or via videos.

God bless.

Yours faithfully,

Mr. Yuen Kwok Ming
Principal



